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The following items represent a brief overview of recent developments in the SUNY PSM Program – 

· Launching PSM Programs – Our most urgent challenge for the Spring ’10 semester is to expedite PSM program launches to meet the conditions that we set forth in our one year extension of the Sloan PSM grant to SUNY. Please make every feasible effort to advance PSM programs through campus governance and on to Program Review at SUNY. Pam Sandoval has been very supportive of our efforts to expedite the SUNY approval process. Each PSM program will then be forwarded to SED for final approval. Be sure to consult with me, Pam or Nancy Vincent at CGS along the way, if you have any questions about the configuration of your programs. Other useful resources include the CGS Guide to Professional Master’s Programs, and the NPSMA.org and sciencemasters.com websites. 

· Expenditure of Campus Sloan Allocations – Please be aware that you must expend the remainder of your campus’s Sloan PSM grant allocation by July 31, 2010, based on the terms of the “unfunded” grant extension that we received from the Sloan Foundation last summer. The funds can be used for a variety of expenses related to PSM program development: professional development activities, curriculum development stipends, faculty release time, GA support, PSM related travel, consultants, marketing and recruiting materials (e.g., brochures, ads, websites, etc.).  If you have questions about this, please contact me. You will receive a separate e-mail report regarding the status of your Sloan PSM sub-account. 
· SUNY PSM Workshop October 23rd – We were fortunate to have Carol Lynch, national PSM coordinator for CGS, and Linda Strausbaugh, PSM Director from the University of Connecticut, serve as consultants. A copy of the workshop agenda is attached for your information. It was an opportunity to discuss many practical matters such as program launch issues, PSM registration, internship policies, recruiting, marketing, “PLUS” course development, etc. 

· SUNY PSM PowerPoint – As a resource for you to use on your campus, we have posted some of our recent SUNY PSM PowerPoint on the SUNY PSM website at SUNY.edu/PSM. The files are too large to attach, but you can access them as needed. 
· Recent Additions to the SUNY PSM Consortium – We welcome four new campuses that have joined the SUNY PSM Consortium: Stony Brook University which is developing PSM programs in Instrumentation and Chemistry; Cornell University Graduate School with a PSM in Applied Statistics; SUNY Oneonta with a program in Earth Science; and on-line “PLUS” courses from Empire State College. 

· New SUNY PSM Brochure and Website – The new SUNY PSM brochure will posted at the SUNY PSM website and a revised SUNY PSM website is in design. The creative work on the brochure and website has been done by Nick Malchoff, an Oswego graduate student in Art/Graphic Design. The new materials are designed to facilitate the branding, recruiting and marketing of SUNY PSM Programs. Our goal is to have each campus develop dedicated websites for all PSM programs that will be linked to the main SUNY PSM website.

· National PSM Advisory Board – In the Fall, I was appointed to the National PSM Advisory Board for the Council of Graduate Schools. The Board generally meets twice a year to formulate policy and priorities for the PSM initiative nationally. This helps to keep SUNY involved in the national leadership of the PSM movement. 
· Biennial National PSM Meeting (November 4-6, 2009) – We participated in the PSM Biennial National meeting in Washington, which addressed a wide variety of PSM issues. As a member of the National PSM Advisory Board for CGS, we met during the Biennial to discuss national program development issues. I also consulted with the Florida State System, at the behest of CGS, to assist them in the development of a system-wide PSM initiative, which has since received Sloan funding. 

· Historically Black Colleges and Universities – I was appointed to the PSM Advisory Board for the ten campuses affiliated with the HBC + U, along with Carol Lynch (CGS-PSM Coordinator) and Don Langenberg, Chancellor Emeritus of the University of Maryland System. Hopefully, this relationship will offer SUNY opportunities to collaborate with the HBC + U campuses on new partnerships such as internship placements, student and faculty exchanges, etc. 

· Chancellor Zimpher and the SUNY PSM – Chancellor Nancy Zimpher presented an enthusiastic endorsement of the PSM at the National PSM Biennial Conference in Washington, D.C. on November 5th. Her remarks were reported, along with other meeting highlights, through Inside Higher Education. She emphasized the Importance of the SUNY PSM initiative as a catalyst for collaboration between business and higher education to promote economic and workforce development. I worked with the Chancellor’s staff to help her prepare for that presentation. 

· Chancellor’s State-wide Business Advisory Board – It is our hope that the Chancellor’s new Business Advisory Board (now in development) will serve, as part of its role, to support and advise the SUNY System-wide PSM Program. 

· Changes at System Administration – We appreciated the support of Provost Palm and Vice Provost Pandit, who have moved to new positions at universities in Georgia. I met with new interim Provost David Lavallee shortly after his appointment. He is very supportive of our PSM initiatives, as is Chancellor Zimpher. 

· NSF PSM Fellowship Grant Proposal – We coordinated a $700,000 NSF grant application to support competitive fellowships and some operating costs for eleven SUNY campuses developing seventeen PSM programs. Dr. Suzanne Weber was the lead consultant. There were more than 200 applications submitted to NSF, with decisions on the NSF applications due by March. 

· NPSMA Memberships – Since institutional membership in NPSMA is relatively expensive in the context of this difficult fiscal environment, we urge all SUNY PSM Program Directors to join NPSMA as individuals. See the NPSMA website for details. 

· “PLUS” Courses – A recent national survey of PSM graduates indicated that many would have appreciated more academic coursework in finance and project management. SLN, SUNYIT and Empire State College all have a variety of “PLUS” type courses available on-line that may help you address your PSM program needs. If you identify “PLUS” course needs that are not available for your programs, please let us know so that we can try to identify another source for you. 

· National Governor’s Association + National Conference of State Legislators – The NGA and the NCSL have both collaborated with the Sloan Foundation and CGS to support PSM program development at the state level across the U.S. SUNY has been invited to participate in these initiatives. 
· Council of Graduate Schools – At the CGS national conference in early December, I was a co-leader of a PSM workshop for about 40 participants. CGS, Sloan, and NPSMA continue to work together to promote PSM initiatives nationally. The CGS workshop served to facilitate those initiatives with representatives from many institutions across the country. 
· PSM Resources – Be sure to monitor the major national PSM websites (sciencemasters.com and npsma.org) for a wide variety of information related to PSM program development, marketing, recruiting, internships, employment, survey data, etc. 

· CGS Professional Master’s Handbook – If you have faculty or PSM program directors who do not have the CGS handbook, please contact us and we will send you the requested number of copies. 

· PSM Internships – Internships are a critical component of almost all PSM programs. Attached are some resources from the University at Buffalo that may be helpful models for your internship program.

· PSM Program Assessment – Program assessment criteria and procedures need to be established for each PSM Program. Some guidelines can be adapted from the attached article. 

· Data Collection – Be sure to establish longitudinal PSM data bases to track inquiries, applications, degree completions, academic performance, internship placements, job placements, starting salaries, etc. We need to aggregate this information for NPSMA’s data collection. 

· Marketing and Recruiting – While each campus is responsible for marketing and recruiting your own programs, you may utilize your Sloan funding for this purpose. We also request that you develop a dedicated PSM web link on your campus home page that can be linked to our collective SUNY PSM web site. You will see a model of this on the California State University System PSM site and those developed by other large universities and systems across the country. Check the sciencemasters.com and npsma.org websites for examples.
· Business Advisory Boards – Be sure to sustain strong ties with your PSM Business Advisory Boards. They will be helpful in the evolution of each PSM Program, assisting with recruiting, marketing, internship placements and networking for employment opportunities. See the attached information about the role of PSM advisory boards.

· Registering PSM Degree with NYSED – One of our goals for this Spring has been to develop a presentation case to the New York State Education Department designed to formally register the “PSM” as a recognized, distinctive degree. We will draw on the experience of some other states that successfully lobbied to get the PSM degree registered. We now have widespread national recognition of the PSM from professional organizations, the National Academies, NSF and universities in many states. The PSM is no longer an experimental degree.

· Vacancies on the SUNY PSM Executive Committee – With the resignation of Anne Huot from the SUNY PSM Executive Committee and the expansion of the SUNY PSM Consortium from nine to sixteen campuses, it seems desirable to increase the membership of the Executive Committee to perhaps include a couple of program directors, a campus president or provost, a couple of business partners, and perhaps a rotating seat for one or two PSM graduate students. Let me know what you think. 
· Other requests – If you have other requests or suggestions, please feel free to contact us. 
· Current Contact Information – 

· David King – david.king@oswego.edu / 315-312-3692 (Director of the SUNY PSM Program, part-time)
· Benjamin Patterson – benjamin.patterson@oswego.edu / 315-312-3152 (Assistant to the Director, part-time)
· Kevi McNeilly – kevi.mcneilly@oswego.edu / 315-312-3152 (Administrative Assistant, part-time)

· Robert Kraushaar – Robert.kraushaar@suny.edu (Associate Provost for Engineering and Technical Education)
